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This bill analysis was prepared by the nonpartisan legislative staff for the use of legislators in their deliberations and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 

 

OVERVIEW:  Section 26A.1 of S.L. 2018-5 authorizes fingerprint background checks on prospective 

temporary employees of State agencies and departments, if a criminal record check is a requirement 

for employment by the agency or department to which the temporary employee will be assigned, the 

Department of Public Safety is authorized to charge a fee for the costs incurred. Effective July 1, 2018. 

 

CURRENT LAW and BILL ANALYSIS:  Multiple State agencies and departments are authorized to 

conduct criminal background checks on certain employees of that agency or department, such as the 

Department of Justice, Department of Information Technology, the Lottery, the Department of Revenue 

and Office of the State Controller. The criminal background checks are conducted by the Department of 

Public Safety. The agency or department must pay a fee to cover the costs of the background check, if 

required by the Department of Public Safety.  

Section 26A.1 authorizes fingerprint background checks on prospective temporary employees of State 

agencies and departments, if a criminal record check is a requirement for employment by the agency or 

department to which the temporary employee will be assigned.  

 

EFFECTIVE DATE:  This section became effective July 1, 2018. 


